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= Define a “qualifying interest” for purposes of the 55% Whole Pool Test to include the
concept of “Qualifying Cash.” The term Qualifying Cash would be defined as the net cash
proceeds received on sale of an asset that is a qualifying interest and which cash proceeds are
held, pending distribution or reinvestment in other qualifying assets. The definition could
include a finite period of time during which a cash asset could be considered Qualifying
Cash, for example, for a maximum period of one year after the date of sale of the qualifying
asset. After the expiration of such time period, the cash asset would no longer be deemed
Qualifying Cash and could be excluded from the total asset calculation.

V. Conclusion

For all of the reasons stated in this letter, we strongly believe that subjecting Mortgage REITs to
regulation under the 1940 Act would be unnecessary, unreasonable and inconsistent with the intent of the
Section 3(c)(5)(C) exemption. We therefore urge the Commission to affirm the continuing application of
Section 3(c)(5)(C) to Mortgage REITs such as Two Harbors.

We do, however, support action by the Commission to strengthen the exemption. Bringing
clarity and certainty to Section 3(c)(5)(C) by articulating principles for assessing whether securities and
transactions fall within the exemption, and providing guidance on the specific areas identified above,
would serve the Commission’s goals (i) to be consistent with the Congressional intent underlying the
exclusion from regulation under the 1940 Act provided by Section 3(c)(5)(C); (ii) to ensure that the
exclusion is administered in a manner that is consistent with the purposes and policies underlying the
1940 Act, the public interest, and the protection of investors; (iii) to provide greater clarity, consistency
and regulatory certainty in this area; and (iv) to facilitate capital formation.
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We appreciate the opportunity to provide the foregoing comments in response to the Concept
Release and would be pleased to participate, as a member of the Mortgage REIT industry, in further
deliberations with the Commission in this regard. Should you have any questions or desire any
clarification concerning the matters addressed in this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me via
telephone at (612) 629-2500 or via email at thomas.siering@twoharborsinvestment.com.

Sincerely,

G i

Thomas E. Siering
President and Chief Executive Officer





